MISSIONARY DISTRICT OF PORTO RICO

P. O. BOX 1115,

SAN JUAN, P. R.

Apr. 5, 1924.

Rt. Rev. Manuel Ferrando, Box 776, Ponce. P. R.

My dear Bishop Ferrando:

In looking over some of the letters received since the Bishop went to Santo Domingo, I find the enclosed letter which I had intended to send over to you as soon as it was received last week. However, I see that I overlooked it.

Is it the Quebrada Limon altar that Mrs. Conrad wants the measurements for? I remember quite a while ago that Bishop Colmore asked you for the measurements of your altar, - perhaps not for Quebrada Limon, itself, but for one of the other missions connected with it - but I was under the impression that these measurements had been sent long ago. If you know which altar she means and can get the measurements, please write the lady by the next mail. I regret that I didn't get her a reply on this week's boat.

At your earliest convenience, please let me hear if you know when anything about this matter. Also, I should appreciate having this letter of Mrs. Conrad's back as soon as convenient, so that Bishop Colmore may see it when he returns on next Thursday.

Thanking you, and with all good wishes and kind regards to both you and Mrs. Ferrando, I remain,

Wary ancerely, Mary a. Washburn.

Secretary to Bishop Colmore.

MAW/